Hello,

I am writing to your company concerning your policy of shutting down online-only games with no provision whatsoever for customers to play them afterward.  A game shut down this way can never be played again, and is effectively killing them.  This is a terrible business practice as it not only destroys culture, but it shows a lack of faith in your own product.  Electronic Arts has been publishing games for over 30 years, most of which can still be played today.  Yet, games such as Need For Speed World, Battleforge, and most recently Darkspore (among many others) are completely unplayable due to your practice of not preparing for the inevitable reality of having to shut down the servers that these games depend on.  Such lack of forethought creates a terrible precedent for all future games.  

As an industry leader, your actions influence other developers and publishers.  My nightmare scenario for gaming is a world where more and more games are online-only, stay alive for four years or less, then can never be played again, or experienced by anyone else in the future.  Your company seems to be working hard to actively make this nightmare a reality.  I appreciate being able to go back and play games that I own, or discover ones from the past that I may have missed.  By tying game functionality  to a server that you control and eventually shut down, your company makes this impossible for an ever-increasing number of titles.

I am sending you this letter in hope that your company will reconsider this policy and start developing "end of life" plans for all future games that depend on your servers to function.  This could be in the form of a patch to enable offline functionality once you shut down the server.   Alternately, releasing relevant source code so that the community could attempt to get it functional again (under terms that protect your intellectual property of course).  PLEASE DO SOMETHING to give fans of your games a chance to continue playing them.  

No one expects you to support past games forever.  Nor is it reasonable to expect 100% functionality from a game designed to use your servers once they are shut down.  However, coming up with SOME provision for your customers to continue playing games they have purchased is not an unreasonable request.  After all, EA has a long history of making games that do NOT self-destruct and can still be enjoyed today.  Such a record of achievement should not be so thoughtlessly abandoned.

Between your company being displeased at winning the "Worst Company in America" award by The Consumerist and making press statements that you wish to regain the trust of PC gamers, it is obvious some portion of EA is concerned about its public image.  Having trust in your company is not possible as long as it keeps killing its own games.  If your company is serious about improving its reputation, please find a way to stop killing your own games.

Sincerely,

